WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING

March 10, 2008

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:30 p.m. on March 10, 2008.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Kenneth Chamberlain, E. Pete Phelps, Robert Bertram, and Paula Warren.   Invocation was given by Trustee Baker.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of the February 11, 2008 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the minutes of the February 20, 2008  Park Committee meeting.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the March 4, 2008 Board of Review.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Clerk Vernon, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the final 2007-2008 budget.  Motion carried.

Ken Chamberlain had a public comment relating to the possible upcoming primary and his concern about our tax dollars paying for it.
E. Pete Phelps stated that he was the only member present at the March 6, 2008 Planning Commission meeting and stated the need to mail reminders.  The meeting dates for the remainder of the year are as follows:  June 5, September 4, and December 4.  

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.

Treasurer McArthur has agreed to be our representative at meetings concerning the Ingham County Sheriffs Department.  She will be paid the meeting rate that the trustees are paid.

Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

